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March 8, 2022 
 
United States Senate 
50 Constitution Ave NE 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Dear Members of the United States Senate,  
 
The United States Hispanic Chamber of Commerce (USHCC) proudly supports 
the nomination by President Biden of Judge Ketanji Brown Jackson to the 
United States Supreme Court and urges the United States Senate to confirm 
her as soon as possible.  
 
The USHCC actively supports the appointment of Hispanic and diverse 
candidates who are willing and ready to serve our country. If confirmed, Judge 
Jackson will be the first Black woman to serve on the United States Supreme 
Court.  
 
The American people cannot wait. We urge the U.S. Senate to confirm Judge 
Ketanji Brown Jackson to the Supreme Court immediately. She is capable and 
ready to get to work to serve our justice system for all Americans. Her 
excellence and leadership will deliver equitable justice to America’s more than 
63.5 million Latinos/as. 
 
President Biden sought a candidate with exceptional credentials, 
unimpeachable character, and unwavering dedication to the rule of law. A 
former clerk for Justice Breyer, whom she is nominated to replace, Judge 
Jackson is a top jurist with strong experience on the federal bench, currently 
serving on the U.S. Court of Appeals for the D.C. Circuit.  
 
Judge Jackson has broad experience across the legal profession as a federal 
appellate judge, a federal district court judge, a member of the U.S. Sentencing 
Commission, an attorney in private practice, and as a federal public defender. 
Furthermore, she has been confirmed by the U.S. Senate on a bipartisan basis 
three times, most recently last year for her current seat. 
 
The USHCC advocates for strong Hispanic and diverse presence at every level 
of the U.S. Government to accurately reflect the diversity of our nation. We are 
pleased that President Biden has appointed four Latino/a candidates to high-
level cabinet positions. The USHCC will continue to serve as a pipeline for 
future candidates and a champion for progress in the appointment of future 
leaders.  
 
The USHCC promotes the economic growth, development, and interests of 
more than five million Hispanic-owned businesses that aggregately contribute 
over $800 billion to the American economy every year. The USHCC also serves 
as a platform for our nationwide network of more than 260 local Hispanic 
chambers of commerce. 
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Thank you for your service and partnership in supporting America’s Hispanic 
and minority owned businesses as well as the more than 63.5 million Latinos/as 
living in America. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to reach out 
to C. LeRoy Cavazos-Reyna, Vice President of Government and International 
Affairs via phone at 956-844-9628 or email at LCavazos@ushcc.com. We 
commend you for your leadership in the United States Senate and look forward 
to a positive outcome on this important matter. 
 
Respectfully, 
 

 
Ramiro A. Cavazos 
President and CEO 
U.S. Hispanic Chamber of Commerce 
 
CC:  Congressional Hispanic Caucus 


